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Executive Board 
President                                                  Ron Carlton
VP of Meetings                                          Jan Walker
VP of Programs                                     Alice Johnson
Secretary                                          Paula Huntington
Treasurer                                         Ma!ie Huntwork 
Parliamentarian                                  Gail McDaniels

Committee Chairs 
Advertising/Publicity                         Deanna Console
Block of the Month                                   Ji" Conger
Fat Quarters                                            Janis Newlin
Good Cheer Quilts                                Sandy Hunter
                                                            Claire Jungersen
                                                                     Sue Ragan
                                                                Linda Steiner                                                                                                                
Greeter/Door Prizes                          Dani Donnachie
Historian                                             Margarita Kent
Hospitality                                  Position  Available                                   
Membership                                       Carrie Harrison

Anne Neiger
Susan Peters

Membership Directory                     Romany Bowers
Mini Quilts                                                  Joy Smith
Newsletter                                                Debra Dubs
Quilt Show 2019                                    Suzan Fornof
                                                       Maureen McCle"an
                                                             Rita McFayden
                                                                 Monica Scott
Rare Bears                                              Tonita Waters
SCCQC                                                    Susan Peters
Security Blankets                         Maureen McCle"an
Website                                               Gail McDaniels
White Elephant                                  Louise Anselmo                 
                                                                Karolyn Hart

Neighborhood Groups 
Sundance Kids                                 Paula Huntington
Escondido South                                  Joanne Eichler                    

Thank you to the Sundance Kids neighborhood 
group for creating our 2019 Opportunity Quilt!

Our Next Guild Meeting 
Monday, September 16, 2019 

Gloria Dei Lutheran Church
1087 Country Club Lane

Escondido, CA 92026
Doors Open: 5:45 pm         Meeting Starts: 6:30 pm 

The Sew & Tell
North County Quilters’ Association 

Member SCCQG 
PO Box 301215, Escondido, CA 92030-1215 

www.ncountyquilters.com

Ladies, I hope you have had a great summer. The 
heat is still with us, so at this point I hope we can 
see the end of summer soon. 

Our  Guild  agenda  for  this  year  begins  with 
preparation  for  our  October  Quilt  Show.  I  am 
trying to meet the deadline for submitting quilts for 
the show. I have two finished already and can surely 
finish a third and hopefully a fourth in time. I hope 
you can do the same so that  we have a  fantastic 
show and  sale.  Read  more  below from the  Quilt 
Show Committee. 

As you know we have had some turnover in Board 
Members and Committee Chairs. Unfortunately, we 
have  not  had  a  volunteer  step  forward  for  the 
Hospitality  position.  The  consequence  of  this  is 
that  we  will  not  have  coffee,  drinks,  or  snacks 
available for the September meeting, so please bring 
any refreshment that you may require. Our hope is 
that this is a temporary situation. If anyone would 
like to step forward for this position, please let me 
or  other  Board Members  know and we can work 
with you and explain everything you need to know. 

I look forward to seeing you all at our September 
meeting, and I hope you have some fantastic quilts 
to share at our Show and Tell. I did a lot of hand 
piece work on my summer vacation, and it is not 
ready to share yet, but will hopefully be by October 
(being an honest quilter I won’t specify a year). 

Our next Board Meeting will be on Thursday, 
September 12th, at 6:30 pm. at the Citrus Gardens 
Senior Park Annex Building, 1730 Toyon Glen, 
Escondido.  Members are always welcome and 
Committee Chairs are encouraged to attend.  

President’s Message 

By Ron Carlton 
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Karolyn Hart (9/11)
Elaine Michael (9/11)
Linda Steiner (9/22)
Judee Johnson (9/24)
Nancy Lowe (9/27) 
Stacey Hard (9/27)
Susan Peters (9/27)

Janeen Dell’Acqua (9/30)

Hospitality News 

 
Don’t forget to bring your own water, coffee, tea or 
snack to the meeting, since it will not be provided 
by the Guild at this time.  Our Hospitality position 
is still available.

September Meeting Program 

By Alice Johnson 

Our  September  speaker  is  Trudy  Cleveland.  Her 
topic is  "Modernize Your Quilt  Toolbox.”  Trudy 
has  lots  of  neat  ideas  about  blending  technology 
with traditional quilting. You won’t want to miss her 
innovative  presentation.  Come  prepared  to  take 
notes!

Fat Quarters Contest 

By Janis Newlin 

Welcome back for the new year of our Quilt Guild. 
The  September  Fat  Quarter  Contest  category  is 
"Fruit & Veggie Prints." 

Joy Smith's daughter, Jennie, will be at my station in 
the back. I will be in Peru. Come and say "Hi" and 
bring your fat quarters.  See you in October.

White Elephant Table 

By Karolyn Hart 

I hope everyone had a nice summer break with lots of 
relaxation  and  quilting.  We have  been  busy  putting 
together  baskets  for  the  Quilt  Show which  will  be 
here very soon!  See you in September!

Security Blankets 

by Maureen McClellan 

I  am  so  pleased  to  report  that,  thanks  to  your 
continued  support  over  the  summer,  we  have 
donated  35  more  fleece  blankets  to  Palomar 
Forensics.  This brings our total for September to 
August to 287! Be proud!  Your generosity is greatly 
appreciated.

ME AT THE FABRIC STORE: 
SHOULD I BUY THIS FABRIC? 

HEAD:  NO 
WALLET:  NO 

SEWING ROOM:  PLEASE NO 
HUSBAND:  HECK NO                 

              ME: I’LL TAKE 3 YARDS

Be sure to stop by the White Elephant Table 
at the September meeting to select $5.00 

worth of items for your birthday gi$!

Happy September Birthday! 

Good Cheer Quilts 

by Claire Jungersen 

We  hope  everyone  had  a  good  summer  and 
welcome back.   We have  new patterns  and  new 
fabric to start this new year.

Good Cheer Quilts Team: 
Linda Steiner
Sandy Hunter

Sue Regan
Claire Jungersen
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Sew Hungry Quilters 
Monthly Lunch  

Get Together 
First Thursday 
of Each Month

9/5/19 at 11:30 a.m. 
Golden Egg Omelet House
316 West Mission Avenue

Escondido
Come meet your fellow quilters!

Questions: Paula Huntington,   760-294-6011

Quilt Show News 

by Suzan Fornof 

In less than 2 months and only 2 Guild meetings, we 
will have our biennial Quilt Show!
For September Guild meeting:
• Last  Call  for  T-shirt  and tote bags orders.  Please 

bring checks or cash. Monica Scott will take your 
order and have them ready by the Quilt Show. We 
are hoping everyone will wear the Guild T-shirt to 
the Quilt Show.

• Last  Call  at  September  Guild  meeting to  turn in 
quilts and auction items to Rita McFayden. There is 
a  2  page  form to accompany quilts  for  the  Quilt 
Show. You may access the forms on the Members 
Only section of the NCQA website. If you have any 
questions  or  extra  donations  please  see  Rita, 
Monica,  Maureen  or  Suzan.  Please  get  in  touch 
with  Rita  to  turn  in  your  quilts  now.   See  Mary 
Watkins about donations for the boutique table.

• There  will  be  a  clipboard  going  around  at  the 
September Guild meeting to sign up for volunteer 
positions. If you have a favorite spot or preference 
from working at the last show please let us know. 
We have  morning  and  afternoon  shifts.  You  may 
also volunteer for the day or both days,  whatever 
you are able to do. This is an excellent opportunity 
for  newer  people  to  meet  many  Guild  members. 
Training, which will be announced, will be provided 
before the Quilt Show.

• Currently we have only 4-5 wall hanging size quilts 
and  25  regular  size  quilts.  We  need  many  more, 
especially  wall  hanging  size  quilts  to  have  a 
successful 2 day Quilt Show.

Thank you for your help and time to make our biggest 
fundraiser  for  the  Guild  a  huge  success.  All  money 
earned at the Quilt Show stays in the Guild to fund 
speakers,  pay  for  our  rent,  and  other  expenses  the 
Guild incurs over the next 2 years.

Quilt Show Opportunity Baskets
My goodness, is it September already? Our Quilt 
Show is  less  than  2  months  away.  Yikes!!   Just  a 
reminder is being given to all of you special people 
that  have  volunteered  to  provide  a  completed 
basket.  Please  bring  it  to  the  September  Guild 
meeting  with  your  completed  Basket  Itemization 
Form. Thank you all so much! Questions? Contact 
me, Carrie Harrison, at my cell #760-822-9977. 
P.S. If any one would be nice enough to use one of 
those  fabulous  Jo-Ann’s  or  Michael's  coupons  to 
help  purchase  the  clear  plastic  gift  basket  bags, 
which we use  for  wrapping them,  it  would be so 
very much appreciated! Or, bring the coupon to me!  
Every little bit of savings helps our Guild.

This yoyo quilt needs to be repaired as some of the 
yo-yos are loose and will have to be sewn.  Also, a 
couple of rows need to be attached.  If there is a 
Guild member able to make this repair, please call 
760-781-5136.

Help Wanted

Rare Bear Army 

By Tonita Waters 

What a fantastic summer we have had. We mailed 
over 1200 bears to special children and we held our 
first  R.B.A.  Sponsored  Retreat  at  the  Prince  of 
Peace  Abbey  in  Oceanside.  We had  18  attendees 
sewing everything from baby blankets, dresses for a 
granddaughter,  Xmas  ornaments,  stuffed  animals 
and, of course, bears. 
The cook for the Abbey was on vacation while we 
were there.  We were honored by having a brother 
of one of the monks, who was a chef with a James 
Beard award, do some of the meals.  
We  met  some  great  people.  The  grounds  are 
beautiful and the bees produce great honey (which 
came home with some of us). 
Our next Retreat is the weekend of July 10, 2020. 
We are accepting reservations now.  For more info, 
contact  me  at  tonitawaters@gmail.com  or  760 
815-9244. 
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Website News 

By Gail McDaniels 

Action Requested: Members Only Login Change   

In early August, website technology installed a new 
login procedure to the Members Only page of our 
website.  Many  of  you  responded  to  my  August 
10th  email  notice  and  used  the  new  process  to 
create  a  new  password.   I  encourage  all  Guild 
members  to  create  a  new  password  now,  even 
though you may not have a need to access the page 
at this time.   
Here's how it works:  The next time you login to 
the Members Only page using your email  address 
you  will  get  instructions  to  create  and  confirm a 
password  (must  be  at  least  8  characters). Going 
forward, that password will give you direct access 
to the Members Only section.  You will no longer 
get an email with a link to the page each time you 
login.  A good thing! 
Note: You will find forms and information for our 
fast approaching 2019 Quilt Show on the Members 
Only page!  
Contact me if you have any questions, or if the new 
login process doesn't go smoothly for you.

Opportunity Quilt 

By Maureen McClellan 

Ticket sales continue to do well. A huge thank you 
to our volunteers, without whom this would not be 
possible.  
We  had  two,  four-day  weekends  in  July  at 
Inspirations Quilt  Shop for the Quilt  Run, where 
we took in $462. On August 25th, we were at Mike's 
BBQ with The Humane Society, and made $47.  Our 
total  so far  is  $1252,  not including member ticket 
sales.
We still  have several  venues to attend before the 
drawing in December.  Please keep in mind, all of us 
have a chance to win this stunning quilt, so make 
sure you turn in your ticket money and stubs,  if 
you haven't already done so.

Membership 

By Susan Peters 

After seeing all the inspiration at the SD Quilt Show 
I am SO excited about this new quilting year!  I’ve 
even been going to sleep dreaming of making some 
wonderful quilts.  I took a friend with me who had 
never been to a quilt show.  Most of her sewing life 
has  been  making  garments  so  it  was  a  delight  to 
introduce  her  to  the  world  of  quilting.   To  be 
surrounded  by  all  that  beauty  and  show off  quilts 
made by experts and kids – it was a heavenly day.  
Please  have  your  Membership  Form filled out  and 
ready  to  turn  in,  with  your  check  or  cash,  at 
September’s  Guild  meeting.   (I’ll  have  forms 
available, in case you forget to bring yours with you).  
I want to say a sincere “Thank You” for the 30 early 
bird renewals – give yourself a pat on the back.  I’m 
especially  looking  forward  to  compiling  all  the 
responses  to  the  questionnaire  on  this  year ’s 
membership  form  –  what  a  treasure  trove  of 
information that will be.  
I have always enjoyed sewing and now I know why…

Five Health Benefits of Sewing
1. Relieves Stress – The meditative action of sewing  
encourages positivity and feelings of relaxation.
2. Promotes Brain Growth – The creative nature of 
sewing encourages the formation of new brain cells!
3. Happiness! – Sewing increases dopamine in the 
brain, which makes us feel HAPPY!
4. Fights Dementia – Sewing keeps the mind clear, 
focused & active, which can help prevent dementia 
as we age.
5. Improve your Hand/Eye Coordination - Sewing 
requires a certain type of attention to detail that 
encourages coordination, especially hand/eye.

Membership Team:
Carrie Harrison

Anne Niger
Susan Peters
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Follow NCQA on: 
www.facebook.com/NorthCountyQuilters

www.twitter.com/NCountyQuilters
www.instagram.com/northcountyquilters
www.yelp.com/biz/north-county-quilters-

association-escondido
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Quality Longarm Quilting
       by Maggie Huntwork

1642 Lotus Glen
Escondido, CA 92026-1847

7 6 0 - 8 2 8 -2 0 2 0

mahunt3579@yaho o .com

Trunk of Quilts

June Meeting Highlights
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our 

advertisers!
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